MINUTES –April 27, 2009
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, April 27, 2009 in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Richard Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Judy Karchner, Joe Riffle, and Jeff Tate. Also present were Village Administrator Bob Rickard, Chief Roy Whitehead,  Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Deb Wallace of The Press, Karen Schepman,and Roger Weber. Council members Monte Porter and Bob Hathaway were excused.
Mayor Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.

Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee meeting of April 13 were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION- Roger Weber, President of the 4th of July, Inc. requested permission to have the annual festivities starting July 1st with the beer tent in the evening and ending with fireworks on Saturday July 4th. Tate made a motion to allow the beer tent at Trail Marker park from July 1-4, Riffle second. VOTE- Yeas- Tate, Riffle, Tracy, and Karchner. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.

Mr. Weber also asked that Council consider applying for Stimulus money to purchase acreage located behind the fire station. The land could be turned into a park area. This land would have to be annexed. Council member Tracy will contact the current owner to inquire if the property is for sale.
Mr. Weber was asked if he had programmed the siren for the day light savings time. Runion responded that Dick Hohlfelder had already taken care of it.
CORRESPONDENCE- NONE

OLD BUSINESS-  NONE
REPORTS

ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle reported that the Wage Ordinance has been prepared and will be distributed for the next meeting.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Hathaway absent. No report.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Karchner reported that a letter has been sent to our Representatives and Senators ,on behalf of the Village, urging them to pay close attention to the climate change program involving the emission of green house gases.
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ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT-CONTINUED- The letter also requests that any program be designed to minimize costs to consumers as well as minimize the opportunities for market manipulation & speculation.

Karchner questioned Rickard about the billing from Eagon & Associates, Mike Gibson. Rickard replied that Mr. Gibson was consulted to help put together information about the new well field development.
Karchner requested that the company that striped Lime Street last fall be contacted to redo the street. Rickard replied that he had already contacted them about the matter.
FINANCE –Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1469 in the amount of $116,759.83. Tate second. VOTE – Yeas- Tracy, Tate, Karchner, and Riffle. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate-No report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Porter absent. Riffle submitted the Tree Commission minutes from the meeting on April 14th.
VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported:
· Nature Works grant money from 2008 will be used to replace gable ends on the Trail Marker Park buildings and the work will start this Wednesday.
· The Sandusky County Parks Grant money will be used to replace the doors on the shelter house, and they have started the installation today.
· Don Johnson will be starting on May 4th.
· Discussion was held about the days & hours that the part-time employee would work per pay period. Council recommended that this position work 3 weekends and 1 off. The off weekend would be rotated with full time employees.  The Village will not be requiring this position to obtain any licenses at this time. 
· Rickard asked Council to recommend a starting wage for the meter reader position. Council’s discussion resulted in offering a wage of $9.00 per hour.
· Hydrants will be flushed the week of May 11th.

· A tentative date of May 13th has been set to clean the pool.

· Flags have been ordered but may not get here for the Memorial Day Holiday. The Village has several flags that are in need of repair and Rickard requested permission to have 14 flags repaired at a cost of $6.00 per flag by Flag Sales & Repairs in Toledo. Karchner made a motion to have 14 flags repaired by Flag Sales & Repairs for $6.00 per flag, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Karchner, Tracy, Riffle, and Tate. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0.
· Rickard informed Council that while changing out a 3 phase electrical unit at the old Sky bank building wrong voltage was used which caused a power surge to Marsh Funeral home and to the Sandusky County Court.
· Mayor Harman asked if ODOT would be returning to fix the sidewalks on Main Street as well as the rocks and blacktop left in the boulevard areas. Rickard responded that they are aware and will be fixing all the problems.

· Tate reported that the electrical box in the back of the Trail Marker Park had wires hanging down from it.
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POLICE DEPARTMENT – Chief Whitehead reported that Mayor Harman has sworn in 5 Auxiliary Officers.
Chief Whitehead reported that Officer Gilkerson has completed his probation and recommended that he receive a .50 cent an hour raise. Tate made a motion to allow the .50 cent per hour raise effective immediately, Riffle second. VOTE-Yeas-Tate, Riffle, Karchner, and Tracy. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 4-0. 
Chief Whitehead has received sample Ordinance’s from other Village’s dealing with dog feces in public parks and residential lawns, and will work with the clerk to establish an Ordinance for the Village.

Several complaints have been filed by the same person for loud music at Jo Jo’s Night Club.

An all staff meeting has been scheduled for Sunday May 3, 2009. Officer Mechel will be going into the rotation starting Monday May 4th. 

On behalf of his wife Lori and her family, Chief Whitehead thanked Council for the planter that was sent to his Mother-in-Law’s funeral.
CLERK-TREASURER-Runion requested that Council decide on a meeting date for the last meeting of the month, as the 4th Monday of May would be Memorial Day. A date will be determined at the next meeting.
MAYOR’S REPORT- Mayor Harman read an email from Jesal Sayani offering information about a rewards program for recycling called RecycleBank. More information can be obtained through the clerk’s office.
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 7:45p.m.
____________________________                               _____________________
Clerk/Treasurer Barbara J. Runion                                Mayor Richard A. Harman                      
